“A successful man is one who can lay a firm foundation with the bricks others have thrown at him.”

~David Brinkley
NEWSLETTER 

Submitted by: Linda Derricks, Secretary of the Criminal Justice Club
Purpose: 
The Criminal Justice Club will apply measures that include ethical and moral responsibility to ourselves, and to our community at large, with compassion and integrity. We as a club will encourage diversity and the unification to the fields of law and sciences through contemporary research and practical applications. 
This newsletter is to reaffirm that the Criminal Justice Club is working on its inner dynamics to display a cohesive front that represents the expectations and responsibilities that as a club should present at all times. As part of this responsibility, the board members recently discussed leadership responsibilities, the purpose of and for this club and our projected outcomes.
In order for us to succeed, feedback is key, so we the board, would like to welcome any questions or comments regarding what you the club members would like to see for the future of the Criminal Justice Club. Success for the club comes from leadership and the guidance our President Katherine Garcia, and Vice President Marvin Gutierrez have taken on for all of us. To sustain the foundation of our club, we need to encourage each other by promoting the ethics and ideals that are advancing many of us throughout the Criminal Justice Field. In addition, we want to let all of you know that within this club, we are emphasizing the importance of social justice within ourselves, as well as to our outside communities. 
Criminal Justice Club members, we would like to introduce the newest board member, Ms. Dawn James. Ms.James’ position, as Volunteer Coordinator, is created to develop and analyze specific demographics of at-risk-youth, whose parents are currently incarcerated, or on probation. In addition, the Volunteer Coordinator will research qualitative and quantitative programs from the surrounding areas to incorporate such statistics and solvability into a future non-profit organization. A non-profit organization is an eventual goal for our program and to Wake Technical Community College.  So if you have not met Dawn yet, please introduce yourselves to her at our next meeting. 
The upcoming meeting for the club is going to be the 10 of October 2012 at the PSEC building. Please make sure that when you arrive, you have your dues ready if you have not paid thus far, and sign in. Once again, please put your WAKE TECH EMAIL ACCOUNT.

Current Criminal Justice Initiatives: 

· Food Bank of Central and Eastern North Carolina
· A non-profit organization, that aides local food pantries with the necessary resources to support those in need. 
· These items are non-perishable and include, canned food, diapers for both children and the elderly, canned formula and vitamin supplements (pediasure / ensure)
· Monetary donations are welcome and can be either be anonymous, or in the name of a loved one, or just because you care enough to give. 
· Blood Drive, on October 31, 2012. 

· North Carolina State Fair
· We are looking to aid the fair goers in safe and responsible manners in accordance to the State Fairs guidelines. 
· Horse and Buddy
· Is a non-profit organization that aide children with special needs ranging from mild developmental delays to severe physical and cognitive disabilities through horseback riding initiatives. 
· Children learn through the collaborative efforts of the all-volunteer staff and the horses themselves. Here children gain muscle tone, balance, and cognitive growth. 
· Men’s Homeless Shelter: 5 October 2012 @ 5 p.m.
· Our time at the Homeless shelter includes food prep, meal preparation, and service line coordination. 
· We work with their head chef to complete healthy balanced meals for the men. 
·  Habitat for Humanity
· Police Car Wash.
· The 7th annual EMS: Fill the Ambulance Food Drive. The EMS drive is currently running and will end December 7, 2012. We are encouraging members to donate what you can, and as a reminder, all donations are to be non-perishable items only. 
Social Justice: 
· INTERACT
· Is a private, non-profit, United Way agency that provides: safety, support, and awareness to victims and survivors of domestic violence and rape/sexual assault. 

· They provide 24/7 assistance with counselors/advocates on site as well as have phone operators on call. 
· Mentorship programs
· RAINN (Rape, Abuse, Incest National Network)
· Is the largest anti-sexual violence organization. 

·  Created and operates the National Sexual Assault Hotline (800.656.HOPE and online.rainn.org) in partnership with more than 1,100 local rape crisis centers across the country and operates the DoD Safe Helpline for the Department of Defense.

·  Also carries out programs to prevent sexual violence, help victims and ensure that rapists are brought to justice.
A Special notice:

 From: Christy Shields, Student Orientation Coordinator, for the Office of Student Activities.

Re: A few good students to work Spring Orientation Sessions!

Job Responsibilities: 

Orientation Leaders (OLs) help guide and check in students and their families, speak at orientation, take new students and their guests on tours after the orientation session, and help with all the other duties associated with new student orientation like setting up the room, putting packets together, maintaining orientation supplies, etc. I am looking for Wake Tech’s top-notch students who have good interpersonal and communication skills, who are positive, energetic, and have leadership potential. If interested, please contact our President or the Office of Student activities, to receive an application. The pay for OLs is $10.00 per hour.

Job Requirements:

 
 
OLs must have reliable transportation. They must also be able to work varied hours including days, nights, and an occasional Saturday. These positions will not be advertised to the public so I am asking for your referrals. I need 8 students who will reflect the diverse population at Wake Tech. 

· To apply, a student must:

  *  Be currently enrolled at Wake Tech
  *  Have completed a full semester at Wake Tech
  *  Have a minimum, cumulative GPA of 2.5 or higher

A completed application packet includes the application and TWO references
We thank you all again for making the difference to our club, and we look forward to seeing all of you becoming involved with our upcoming initiatives. As a note: we will have more dates, times, and places as soon as the time come closer to volunteer. 
Enjoy the upcoming Autumn break, use it responsibly![image: image1.png]



